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                  HUBY VOICE 
Issue 39 June 2021                               Published by Huby Parish Council  

delivered free to all homes in Huby 
 

Parish News 
 
 

The Parish Council power to meet online via Zoom has now expired. The next meeting which will be on 

Tuesday 5 July 2021 at 7.30pm in the village hall. It is not clear yet whether COVID secure arrangements 

will need to be made. 

There is still just one vacancy on the Council. If anyone would like to be considered for co-option, please 

do email me. 

Nine planning applications have been considered since the last newsletter. Damage to the verges in Main 

Street and Tollerton Road by contractors has been reported to Hambleton DC Planning Enforcement. 

The County Council elections have again been postponed this time until next year and will very probably 

never take place due to the proposed introduction of a Unitary Authority.  

The leaning tree at the corner of Gracious Street and Main Street had become a safety concern so has 

now been removed and a new red birch planted in its place. 

The recent winter flooding has led to the arranging of a joint meeting between Yorkshire Water, North 

Yorkshire County Council Highways, Kyle & Upper Ouse Drainage Board and the Parish Council. More news 

about the outcome in the next newsletter. 

A new larger notice board has been commissioned which will allow both Parish and community notices to 

be posted. The existing board will be found a new community use. The new board should be installed by 

the time you read this. 

An informational sign was agreed for the entrance to Tally Hill. The Primary School have been invited to be 

involved in the design of the sign. 

An assessment of the grit bins in the village has undertaken and any three new bins have been ordered 

from North Yorkshire County Council for next season. 

The community speed camera group are now recruiting for new members and if you have an interest in 

joining them, please email me and I will pass on your details. 

 

Nigel Knapton 

Interim Clerk to the Parish Council 

hubypc@outlook.com 

 



2 
 

 
 

Parish Magazine Update 
 
Those of you who previously received a regular Parish Magazine delivery, will already know that we have 
changed the way we distribute this publication.  But if you have not had a delivery in the past, you may like 
to know that you can now collect a Parish Magazine for free if you wish. 
 
The number of people receiving delivery of the parish magazine has been steadily declining for a number of 
years.  Perennial difficulties with delivering to folks who want it, and not to those who don’t, plus keeping up 
with changing house residents has made it a difficult job for our faithful and hardworking distributers many 
of whom deliver over large areas.  This combined with the annual difficulty of wrestling small amounts of 
cash from large numbers of people in an increasingly cashless society has meant that we have had to rethink 
the distribution of the magazine.  These issues are not new and for many years different ways of dealing with 
them have been tried and tested, but for the foreseeable future (which isn’t very far in these present turbulent 
times) we are asking anyone who would like a Parish Magazine, to collect their own, free of charge.  
Magazines can be picked up from All Hallow’s Church (the porch until such time as we are allowed to open 
the church building again) or The Rose and Crown in Sutton, and Barker’s Village Shop or The Mended 
Drum in Huby. 
 
There will continue to be 10 editions a year (with a double edition for July/August and December/January) 
available from the last weekend of the previous month.  If you find you are collecting a magazine regularly 
and would like to make a small contribution (£5 for a whole year or 50p each should cover it) then please feel 
free to put your donation in the alms box (on the wall to the left hand side of the main church door as you 
enter), or put through Caroline Mytum’s letter box at The Green, Main Street, Sutton, or give to anyone you 
know regularly attends church.  Please do not try and give money to the shop or the pubs, as they have 
enough to do, and the magazine is essentially free of charge.  I would like to say a thank you to all those who 
have already put a contribution through my door. 
 
Finally, we would like to thank our cheerful contributors, faithful readers and long suffering and hardworking 
distributers for many years of loyal support. ’ 
 
Caroline Mytum 01347 810969 
 

Sutton and Huby Gardening Club. 

As you might guess, the Club has not been allowed to run conventional meetings for some time. 

Instead, we’ve had two Zoom meetings for members expertly given by a popular, regular expert, 

Martin Fish.  We have also organised a couple (so far) of visits this Summer but the date of the second, 

to “Herbs Unlimited” is not fixed yet and you’ve missed the first! If you are signed up to the club e-

mails you’ll get all the details when they are available. If you would like to be added to the circulation 

list send me an e-mail (djj3@btinternet.com).  I’m available on the phone (01347 810208) but I much 

prefer an e-mail with your contact details so I can “cut and paste” them as I seem totally incompetent 

taking them down over the phone. 

Hopefully, you’ll be glad to hear we will start our regular meetings, provided there are no more 

lockdowns of course, on Wednesday, 22 September at 7.30 when we’ll be taking subs at Huby Village 

Hall. It will be great to see you all again. 

We will have a plant sale on October 2nd. More details to follow but we would be pleased if you 

remember that when dividing plants or taking cuttings as we will need a lot of them, labelled, and 

potted up. You might know what they are but we might not, so don’t forget the labels! 

Derek Jacobs (01347 810208) 
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‘2Ks WALK THE WALL’  FOR ST LEONARDS HOSPICE 

 

In 2020 we were supposed to walk 50Km of the ‘Great Wall of China’ and raise funds 

to support ‘St Leonards Hospice’, a charity very close to our hearts.  Unfortunately, 

Covid came and like so many events this got postponed. We are hoping to try this 

again this October.  Whether this goes ahead or not the hospice still needs the funds 

to continue to help support and care for those in need. 

We started a few fund-raising events like a ‘Gin evening’ with our lovely village 

friends and ‘Buy a square to win a Christmas Hamper’ which Karen spent some time 

speaking to many in our local village shop in December 2019.  We raised around 

£500 but our target is to raise £3000.   

So from 1st May we have started another challenge to walk, run, row or cycle 500 

miles over 5 weeks between us.  Some of you may have already seen us out and 

about within the village.  This will be part of our training for China, but also help to 

continue raising the profile of the Hospice and the amazing things that they do.  So 

far, we have achieved 108 miles in Week1 and 111 miles in Week2.  We have joined 

a walking group called ‘Yorkie Talkies’.  

On 9th May we walked Wainstones, Round Hill, Urr Moor & Cold Moor which was 10 

miles with around 2500ft climbing and on 22nd May we are walking along the 

Nidderdale Way from Darley to Pateley Bridge which is 14 miles and 1600ft ascent.  

Like many we understand what the Hospice do for people we have experienced their 

warmth care and compassion. We have started a ‘Virgin money giving page’ 

https://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/Team/2KswalkthewallforStleonards 

So please help support us 

during this challenge by 

encouraging us on or donating.  

Anything you give will make a 

special difference to 

someone’s life.  

Thank You So Much  

Karen Cahill & Kath Wood 
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HUBY WALKS GROUP 
 

REGISTERING 3 RIGHTS-OF-WAY 
 
Three rights-of-way were left off the Definitive Map of the parish, held by the County Council, in the 
1950’s. 
 
So we, with the Parish Council, will be submitting a DMMO (Definitive Map Modification Order) to 
the County Council on the rights-of-way over Brownmoor Lane, Sparrington Lane and Oxclose 
Lane. This will determine whether or not these exist and to have a definitive result legally 
recognised. 
 
The work on this has been delayed because of the pandemic but we can now move forward. The 
government has set a deadline of 2026 to all parishes to register rights-of-way, so we are now 
starting to collect information on Brownmoor Lane, followed by the other two lanes. These 3 lanes 
have been flagged up by the County Council as cases to be followed. 
 
Please will you help us by filling in a form if you have used Brownmoor Lane over the last 20 years 
and more.  The more use which can be demonstrated, the better the chance of registration. We 
also have to add historic maps and documents as evidence.  
Land owners down the lane will be contacted by the Parish Council. 
 
Huby Walks Group will be giving out forms to anyone who needs one and they will also be 
available in the village shop. Completed forms can be returned to any of the team below. 
 
For more information contact Kathryn Wallis on 810612 or another team member.  
 
Kathryn Wallis, Fredda Evers, Rosemary Shaw, Dawn Shuttleworth, Bill Evers, Margaret Ryan, 
Kath Hodgson 
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HUBY AND SUTTON AGRICULTURAL SOCIETY  

 

 

I feel that for the first time ever, we will have had no 

show for two years and it would be a good time to have a fresh look at our 

organization.  We are desperately short of committee members e.g. Huby only 

have one---My aim as President is to have 3-4 from each village ie Huby : 

Sutton and Stillington---I do not think that is a big ask---we have had a lot of 

new residents join us in the last few years---my plea is to give me a ring---

01347 810433 and have a chat. I am sure you will enjoy the experience---

roughly 8 meetings a year---some work 2-3 days before the show and a day 

after to clear up. 

The show is our main community event---I have been involved for 61 years—so 

it can’t be so bad!! 

I intend to split the committee into smaller sub committees –depending on 

your interests---believe me you will enjoy helping---the show is a charity and 

obviously will fold if help is not forth coming in the next year 

Rachel our Secretary is retiring but will be staying on the committee. Kim 

Beaumont has returned as Treasurer and will lend a lot of expertise. I will stay 

on as President. 

I must emphasize that the show is an important event and we are very grateful 

to Sutton Park for allowing us to stage it on such a magnificent venue 

All you need is to contact me---I will make sure that by helping the community 

in a small way you will enjoy the experience---I will make sure of that!!!!    We 

have time to work at it --- since there is no show this year. 

DO PLEASE HELP 

Willie Anderson   President 
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The Huby Little Book Library  

The beautiful little book library, built and donated by Simon Penrose, is situated right 

outside Huby Memorial Village Hall. It’s filled with books for you to choose free of charge. 

All that’s needed is for everyone to leave or donate books when they take one. You don’t 

have to donate every time you take a book, and especially not if the library is very full. 

The library is proving very popular and I’m very grateful to everyone who chooses, 

donates, and keeps the library neat and tidy.  

There has been a tremendous selection of books come through the library. In fact, we have had so many 

donated that I regularly have to remove some so that it is easier to browse through the books. 

When the current restrictions are lifted, we are going to install shelves in the entrance of the village hall so 

that everyone can browse and choose from the surplus books. The entrance has recently been painted and 

looks lovely. The first set of doors to the hall will be left open to allow people access to the books. Keep an 

eye out on the Huby Little Free Library Facebook page and The Huby Village Hall Facebook page, for more 

details. 

We also plan to introduce a children’s little free library. This is still at planning stage as we need to decide 

where it will be sited and get someone to build it. 

If you have questions, suggestions, or would like to be involved in the little free library, please message me 

from the Huby Little Free Library Facebook page. Eventually there will be a comments and suggestions book 

in the library. 

At the moment the library will be cleaned every day. Please read the notice below the library about 

safeguarding against transmission of covid19. There is also hand sanitiser attached to the post for you to 

use before you touch the library or books. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Village Litter Pick  

A big thank you to Paul Eastwood for 

organising the village litter pick in 

April. A significant amount of rubbish 

was collected in and around the 

village. 

Unfortunately, there is still a lot of 

litter being dropped, including used 

doggy bags! put it in the bin or take it 

home please. 

 

Huby Voice 

The next edition of the Huby Voice will be 

at the beginning of September. Any articles 

or adverts need to be sent in by 15 August 

please to: hubyvoice@gmail.com 

Previous newsletters can be found on the 

village website: www. 

http://hubyvillage.org.uk 

To keep up to date with events in the 

village visit our facebook page: 

hubynorthyorkshire 

Or Hubybuyswapandsell 
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ZitaYoga - yoga classes in Huby 

 

I have lived and run my yoga classes at Fishponds, Gracious St in Huby for nearly five years. I have lovely 

students of all ages from Huby and surrounding villages and some who travel quite a distance to attend 

the classes – everyone is welcome to my classes.  

I want everyone to know it's never too late to start yoga, which is one of the most popular questions I am 

asked. You can start anytime. I have 40 years of experience in health and fitness, and I’m qualified to 

yoga master level. I want to use my training and knowledge to give my students a better quality of life 

and help in finding inner peace. 

Often people are put off attending yoga as they think they aren’t flexible enough. Some people think that 

yoga is just about flexibility. Yoga movements (asanas) concentrate on a strong, flexible spine and core, 

so strength, flexibility and balance are all improved with yoga. 

Another crucial element of yoga, is breathing exercises. Yes, everyone knows how to breathe, but in very 

busy, or stressful times, we often shallow breathe, and our lungs and bodies don’t get enough oxygen. 

The lungs benefit from breathing exercise just as much as our bodies.  

Part of the breathing exercises helps us with concentrating on now, or mindfulness, which is great for 

calming the mind and body, and can help you sleep better.  

The breathing exercises we do in class lead to more mindfulness, or meditation which has proven 

benefits in helping with anxiety, stress and depression, and building a stronger more positive outlook to 

life. 

As you practice more, mindfulness becomes meditation and you will find it easier to remain positive and 

calm, and deal with stressful thoughts and situations. 

Classes during the current restrictions 

Classes at the moment are: 

 classes at Huby memorial village hall, on Monday at 10am, and Wednesday at 10am. If the 
weather is fine we are in the garden. If it isn’t we are in the hall. We follow current social 
distancing guidelines 

 Video class which I record and send out every Friday 

 One-to-one sessions following social distancing guidelines. 
 

If you want to try yoga for the first time, or start a course of classes, or just want to ask a few questions 

before you decide, please give me a ring on 01347 810557 or send me an email:  hello@zitayoga.com 

 

I look forward to hearing from you, and seeing you at yoga practice soon.   
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HUBY PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION UPDATE 

 

Our planning application, very kindly paid for by Northmead Developments Ltd, has been reviewed and 

whilst no decision has been made yet, ongoing discussions with Hambleton District Council have been 

positive and we expect a decision within the next few weeks.  

We are delighted to confirm that we have recently secured over £100,000 of funding through the 

incredibly generous support of local businessman Richard Todd, MD of Allium Energy as part of their 

community commitment. This is hugely important to us as a springboard to other funding, and as 

previously mentioned we now have over £150,000 pledged towards the total needed, so this will help 

enormously once we start applying for other funds. Many we have looked at require projects to have 

planning permission secured though, so we must wait a short while before starting this process. 

Although still some time away, we are already thinking about potential user groups for the new facility, 

so would love to hear from anyone interested in setting up a club or society that would take advantage of 

the indoor and outdoor space available for activities like football, fitness classes, boot camps, summer 

sports camps, circuit training, park runs etc. No restrictions on age, ability, gender etc – all welcome.  

If you have any ideas feel free to contact us on hubyplayingfields_northyorks@yahoo.com or go directly 

to any of the playing fields project group: 

Simon Bullough Sara White Helen Barnes Paul Eastwood Lynn Wagstaff Jackie Bullough 

We will be attending the village event on 1st August – see separate entry in The Huby Voice - with details 

of the proposed pavilion and would be happy to answer any questions at that time. 

 

Huby Playing Fields Association Committee.  
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Huby Playground Committee - Thank you just doesn’t seem enough… 

  
The Playground Committee don’t have to tell you the impact that the past 15 months has had on 
every single one of us. After another hard lockdown at the beginning of the this year, and very little 
opportunity to raise money at all over 2020, as a committee, we were facing the stark reality that 
from May of this year, we would have no money left to maintain the on-going running costs of the 
Playground. With heavy hearts, it was looking like we would have to close the Park down. 
  
With one last attempt to keep our beloved Park open for as long as possible - the place that has 
meant so much to so many of us, particularly over the past year – we put out a plea for help over 
the month of March with our ‘March for the Park’ appeal. Whether walk, run, cycle or swim, we 
asked people to get involved in any way they could, and raise sponsorship money along the way. 
And in true superhero fashion, George Walker, Orelle Wendon, Thailia Wendon, Daniel Brookes 
and Teddy Taylor, as well as all of their families rose to the challenge – and goodness me did they 
deliver!   
  
Orelle and Thalia raised a fantastic £187 by walking, cycling, skipping and running over 150 miles 
throughout March. 
George raised an amazing £655 by getting out on his bike and riding a mile every day – 31 miles 
altogether through March. 
Daniel raised a brilliant £170, sliding his way through March 100 times. 
Teddy raised a fabulous £90 with his challenges through March. 
  
Please don’t be in any doubt – these 5 young people have between them guaranteed that our park 
will be here for at least the next 12 months, and without them, this simply would not have been the 
case. George, Orelle, Thailia, Daniel and Teddy - we cannot thank you all enough for taking on the 
challenge and successfully saving our park. And thank you to all of those who sponsored them – 
from far and wide! 
  
We’d also like to say a big thank you to Huby Gardening Club and the Parish Council for their 
support so far this year too. 
  
Things are starting to look up, spring is in the air and restrictions are lifting. We really hope you 
have the chance to visit and enjoy the Playground with your families as much as you can – we 
certainly will. 

     
  
  

HUBY VILLAGE PLAYGROUND COMMITTEE NEEDS YOU 
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On 1st August 2021 we want to showcase the FANTASTIC village that we are, and the brilliant 
clubs, charities, organisations and activities we have to offer. 
  
The event will be held on the playing fields and will be an opportunity for us all to raise money, 
show off what we do engage with potential new members and have a fun filled afternoon. 
  
If you have or run a club, charity, activity group or small business in or around the village, please 
get in touch on the number below – we’d love to have you involved! 
  
Helen Barnes – 07368 148 773 
Helenwright792000@yahoo.co.uk 
 
 

Further celebrations in the village? 
 
 
In five year’s time the Queen will mark her 100th 
birthday, wouldn’t it be nice to start thinking 
of ideas to celebrate this milestone, or maybe 
other landmark events in the UK 
 
Get you thinking caps on and see what our 
village can come together and create an event to remember! 
  
 
 

This Photo by Unknown Author is 
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News from Stillington Surgery                    

                                                                                                       

 

This year we are trialling a new system for annual reviews starting with our 

diabetes patients.  Our aim is to complete all our diabetes annual reviews through 

the summer months (April – October) and then do the shorter review through 

winter when the Surgery is generally busier.   

For patients whose birthdays are in April – September we request that you book in 

during the month of your birthday.   For those with birthdays in October – March 

please book in 6 months from your birthday ie October to book in April, November 

to book in May, December in June etc 

This may result in you having your review sooner than you usually would this year 

but in the longer term we hope that it will help to balance the workload of the 

Surgery and will encourage more patients to proactively book their appointment.  

We will still remind those who do not book in and would like to expand our use of 

text messaging for this purpose.  Please therefore ensure that we have your 

current mobile number and your consent for text messaging on our records. 

A reminder that the surgery is closed between 12.30-1.30pm to allow the staff to 

have a break and to have their lunch 

01347 810332 Email: VOYCCG.B82079prescriptions@nhs.net                 

www.stillingtonsurgery.org.uk                                                                                 

   

New residents pack.  

We like to welcome new residents to the village, if you have just moved in and 

haven’t received your welcome pack, please email: hubyvoice@gmail.com  
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Huby C.E. Primary School 

admin@huby.n-yorks.sch.uk   01347 810432 

 

 

 

On 8th March, all the pupils finally returned to school. It was  

wonderful to hear the school filled with laughter and chatter. We were incredibly proud at 

how quickly the children settled back into the school routines. 

 

During the lockdown the children elected 

a school council and also came up with 

name ideas for our four new school 

houses: Bolton, Byland, Rievaulx and 

Fountains. The children are now busy 

earning house points and later in the 

summer term will be taking part in house 

sports activities. 

Since April, classes 1 and 4 have been 

having weekly Forest Quest sessions in woods near Burn Hall. These sessions are designed to 

improve the children’s self-esteem and self- confidence. Through a range of outdoor 

activities, they learn valuable life skills, how to manage risk and about the local environment 

and natural world. It has been the first time that Class 1 have left the school to go on a visit 

and even going on a coach has been exciting! 

Classes 3 and 4 were also recently lucky enough to have a visit from Sam’s Safari, who 

brought in a range of exotic animals to support the children’s geography and science topics.  

We are really hopeful  with the continued easing of lock down 

restrictions, that over the coming months the children will get 

further opportunities to enjoy many of Huby CE Primary’s 

annual events such as school swimming, sports day and 

transition events particularly for those starting and leaving 

primary school. 
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News from Huby Methodist Church 
 
As I write this there seems to be a glimmer of light and possible normality happening. It looks like 
the lockdown and the amazing vaccination program has had a dramatic effect. The Easingwold 
area vaccination hub has been tremendous and we give thanks to all those willing and diligent 
volunteers. 
 
The York Methodist Circuit has taken a cautious approach to re- opening for indoor worship and 
now feel that we can gradually meet again. ( No singing yet ) Our local village churches have 
worked well together , mainly on Zoom. However we were allowed to have an outdoor Good Friday 
Service at Huby which was very well attended and an Easter Sunday at Stillington. 
We will commence meeting alternatively inside the village churches ( Huby, Stillington and 
Tholthorpe) for the next 2 months, with other zoom services in between. Please watch the church 
notice board for information of location of services. After that we hope to have more regular 
services in Huby. 
 
Lettings will begin again and it will be good to see the Chapel once again in full use. 
We give thanks to all those who have gone that extra mile to kept us safe. We pray for brighter and 
happier times ahead as we see an end to this period of our lives. 
 
Our Minister Revd.Elizabeth Cushion is available on 821460 if you have any concerns you wish to 
discuss, and for baptisms, weddings and funerals.  
 
Steward contact details- Carole Smith 810057  Jean Abbey 838593 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Parking on Pavements! 

Recently there seem to be a lot more vehicles being parked on 

pavements in the village. 

It is inconsiderate to pedestrians, wheelchair and pushchair users, 

especially when they have to go on to the road.  

Sometimes this isn’t an option for parents with young children and 

those pushing or using a motorised wheelchair. 

If you see a vehicle preventing access to the footpath you can ring the 

police on 101 

Please park with more thought! 
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 Moxby Moor Scouts 
 
Moxby Moor have continued to meet via zoom throughout the lockdown and finally this term are 
now back to meeting face to face. It’s been a challenging year but we are now rejoicing in getting 
out into the fresh air and back to proper scouting.  
 
Since our return several weeks ago we have held our meetings outside, campfires, cooking, 
playing wide games and geocaching. Such a wonderful sight to see, all our children running about 
outside with their friends, having fantastic fun. It’s lovely to hear laughter and shrieking again as 
they interact with others.  
 
As with lockdown we have continued to recruit new members, 5 more beavers have joined in the 
last two weeks and we are looking to recruit new leaders or helpers to allow us to increase our 
numbers. It’s all very exciting.  
 
We welcome a new scout leader Chris ‘Boz’ Borwell who has already led an evening of backwoods 
cooking army style.  
 
Moxby Moor are 40 years old on 22nd May this year, 40 years since we were ‘officially’ registered 
with The Scout Association. We are holding a full day of activities and a birthday party at our field 
location to celebrate. We welcome anyone who has been involved in scouting with Moxby Moor 
since the start, past leaders, helpers, scouts and cubs to come along and meet us. If you still have 
your necker, why not wear that too? The day will run from 10.30am - 7.30pm at Sawmill Bungalows 
in Huby.  
 
In other news we are also investigating running a younger section ‘Squirrels’. This section will be 
for pre-Beaver 4-6 year old children. The Scout Association have piloted three different models and 
we would be looking at the family led model of development for the section. This will involve a 
scout leader attending the meetings to guide and coach parents. The programme of activities 
would introduce scouting to youngsters combining the best of scouts with meeting the needs of 
young children. If anyone is interested in helping to develop this section please contact 
1stmoxbymoorscoutgroup@gmail.com 
 
As always huge thanks to the leaders who strive to offer fantastic activities for all our members, 
both by zoom and face to face. 
 
Beaver section (5 3/4 - 8 years) meets on Monday evenings 6-7pm 
Cub (8 - 10 1/2 years) and Scout (10 1/2 - 14 years) sections are currently running simultaneously 
and meet on Wednesday evenings 6.15-7.45pm. 
 
We welcome any interest in joining as a child member, as an adult helper or potential leader, 
please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 
 
We have stringent Covid safe risk assessments in place, apply social distancing guidelines at drop 
off and collection, and have appropriate sanitising measures available during our activities, as per 
Scout Association guidelines. 
 
 
Alison Grice-Holt 
GSL 1st Moxby Moor Scout Group  
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Barkers of Huby 

Our community shop celebrated 6 years on 15 May although 

for the second year, we were unable to host our traditional BBQ Breakfast and get 

together! However, we hope you enjoyed a slice of our birthday cake baked once again by 

Sara Ellis. 

The gazebos we erected on the shop forecourt last year have been invaluable for 

customers waiting patiently to go into the shop – rain and shine!  

This month we can relax the’ 2 customers at a time’ policy, but request that you continue 

to social distance as much as possible and wear a mask when inside the shop for the time 

being. 

We have introduced some new wines and have tried to have a balance of independent 

wines you can’t buy in the supermarket, as well as some more well-known names.  The 

Management Committee will be gallantly undertaking a taste-testing for you but if you 

have any feedback or suggestions, please let us know.  

We also have our own-label Gin in partnership with Hooting Owls distillery, so if you like 

your Gin, please give it a try. The spiced rum is also fabulous and makes a great summer 

cocktail, even if we can’t get to the Caribbean right now!  

Our volunteers are absolutely amazing, and we gave each of them a small Easter gift box 

of sweet treats to say a BIG ‘thank-you’ this year. Without them, the shop would simply 

not be viable which would mean both the Post Office and the shop would have to 

significantly reduce opening hours. 

Research shows that having a good shop in a village can increase local 

property prices by as much as 5% as well as creating a social hub for 

the community and providing essential services.  

If you are new to the village, welcome, and please consider supporting 

our wonderful community shop by becoming a member and 

purchasing a £20 share, in addition to doing some of your shopping 

with us!  

Thank you everyone for supporting the shop during these very challenging times, but 

remember, a community shop is for life, not just for Covid! 

 
 



16 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                              

We are hoping to restart Rainbow meetings after half-term, however we do 

have a few vacancies. If you would like your daughter to join, please 

register her on the Girlguiding website. The unit is called “1st Galtres 

Rainbows” When we restart will be held in the Methodist church on 

Wednesdays.  

 

The 1st Galtres Brownies (Huby) have now restarted their weekly meetings, 

with fun on the playing fields and also a visit to the Guide allotment to 

make scarecrows. During lockdown, various challenges were sent to the 

girls to complete, including Bonfire Night, Christmas and Thinking Day. 

Within the next few weeks there will be a virtual camping challenge for 

them to take part in if they want to. We can hopefully return to meeting 

inside the church soon and can continue with enjoying the new Guiding 

programme and all the activities involved, after half-term we will be trying 

geocaching. Hopefully we can also have our postponed pack holiday in the 

autumn. For more information please email: galtresbrownies@gmail.com    

                                         

                                              

www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested 
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Bookings are now being taken for the 20+ age group, please contact your surgery to make 

an appointment or download the NHS app. 

Please avoid going to other vaccination centres where possible as the local 

surgeries need YOUR support. 
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Huby Memorial Village Hall 

  
Looking for a DREAM JOB? 
 
The Huby Village Memorial Hall are looking for someone to clean 
the village hall twice a week. (3 hours total) 
Light work in modern surroundings, good rate of pay, please 
contact 811569. 
  
  
The Huby Village Hall committee are also in the process of organising a weekly event to 
help the senior citizens of our community come out of this very long lockdown, enjoy 
meeting with friends and the rest of the community once a week over a cup of tea, a slice of 
cake and entertainment. 
To enjoy the summer weather, we would like to hold some events outside on the lawn, 
Is there anyone out there willing to mow the lawn for these events, ie, twice a month for 
payment 
or anyone willing to work as a team on a rota, the more people apply (many hands!) would 
make light work of this essential job and would mean less time to commit? If there is 
anyone willing to help the community, please contact 811569. 
  
 
   
In the words of Captain Tom, Tomorrow Will Be A Good Day. 
 
The good day has arrived on Wednesday 23rd June 2 pm, Huby Village Hall will start the 
first day of  Friends of Huby  
 
After a year and a half of lockdown and isolation we are ready to catch up with friends over 
a cup of tea and cake, enjoy some entertainment and a free raffle, there will be a small 
charge of £3 to cover some of the expenses. 
At this meeting we will also discuss our first visit to the local seaside. 
 
Look forward to seeing you all on the 23rd. 
Contact 811569 for more details 
 
Village Hall Committee.   
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                                                                                                     Thank you to Paul Eastwood  

for his stunning bridge over  

the ditch on the cemetery walk 

 

 

 

 

Huby Amdrams                                                      

                                                                                                      

Our village Amateur Dramatic Group are hoping to present the Huby 

version of “Dick Whittington and his Cat”, written by members of the 

company. This is to be performed in February half-term 2022. 

We are currently looking for a venue for our weekly rehearsals and these 

will be advertised in due course. Volunteers to help backstage and front of 

house always welcome. 

All enquiries to: sandietsmith@gmail.com 

MARK SOWERBY 

FENCING 

Quality Fencing and Gates 

01347 811031 

info@marksowerbyfencing.co.uk 

www.marksowerbyfencing.co.uk 
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Parish Clerk 

hubypc@outlook.com 

 

Councillors 

Vice-Chairman 

Cllr John Phillips 

Tel No: 01347 810448 
 

Cllr Eric Lazenby 

Tel No: 01347 810062 

 

Cllr John Corden 

01347 810864 

 

Cllr Tracy Outram 

 

Cllr James Wright 

 

 

District Councillor 
Cllr Di Watkins 

  01904 764434 
 cllr.di.watkins@hambleton.gov.uk 

 

County Councillor 
Cllr Caroline Patmore 

Cllr.carolinepatmore@northyorks.gov.uk 

 

 

Neighbourhood Watch 

Jackie & Simon Bullough 

01347 810873 email:  

jsbullough@btinternet.com 

 

HAMBLETON DISTRICT COUNCIL 
Stone Cross Northallerton DL6 2UU 

www.hambleton.gov.uk 
01609 779977 info@hambleton.gov.uk 

 
NYCC County Hall Northallerton 

 DL7 8AD 
www.northyorks.gov.uk 01609 780780 

 
Dog Warden 01609 767104 

 
North Yorkshire Police 
General contact: 101 

Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Drugs helpline: 0800 776 600 

Victim Support: 01904 636905 
 

USEFUL NUMBERS     
Village shop/Post office   811451/811731 

 
Reliance buses                 
   

01904 768262 

York Pullman  
 

01904 622992 

Huby School                       01347 810432 
 

Sutton School                    01347 810230 
 

Easingwold School            01347 821451 
 

York District Hospital       
 

01904 631313 

NHS Out of Hours                      111 
Millfield Surgery                01347 821557 

 
Stillington Surgery             01347 810332 

 
Tollerton Surgery               01347 838231 

Prescription service           01347 810873 

Coronavirus helpline 119 
 

 


